
P r i n c i p a l ’ s  M e s s a g e  

N e w s l e t t e r  

            T e r m  2  W e e k  5  Thursday, 27 May 2021  

principal@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

  53 Macedon St  

  Sunbury  3429 

9740 7344 

School Address 

Dear Parents, 

Covid-19 

Tomorrow is a School closure as announced earlier.  Remote learning will begin  

Monday.  Please refer to correspondence sent out earlier today by Seesaw and 

email. 

 

5/6 Camp 

What an exciting week it has been for the Year 5/6 students and staff who have been on 
camp at the Phillip Island Adventure Resort. I spent Monday with them, including a visit 
to the penguins and the children were fantastic. While they were a little bit tired and 
homesick by this afternoon I know they will have great memories. I would especially like 
to thank all the staff who attended the camp. There is a great deal of preparation that 
goes into the planning of camps and it is very stressful as a teacher when you are away 
with other people’s children. It is also 3 days and 2 nights that they have been away 
from their own families. While the whole experience is worth it, please remember to 
thank them. Thanks also to the dads who helped out. They looked like they really en-
joyed themselves and were a wonderful help. 

 

Sporting Achievements 

Congratulations to Tahlia Bekker, Hannah Zudetich and Emma Cortese 
who competed in the Regional Cross Country Championships on Tues-
day. They did really well and Tahlia and Hannah are not off to the next 
level after finishing 2nd and 5th respectively. 

 

We also have had a number of students trialling for the Victorian Primary School Sports 
Association teams in football, basketball and netball. Liam Joyce is through to the last 
stage of selection for the state football team and Amelia Haxby, Lilly Urbon and Summer 
Pietromonaco are awaiting their trial. Well done and congratulations to everyone  

involved. 

 

Birthdays 

I would like to wish the following children a very Happy Birthday for the 
coming week: 

Liam Cahill and Eva Pucar 

Scripture 

This Sunday we celebrate the Feast of the Holy Trinity. We wish our friends and col-
leagues at Holy Trinity Primary School a very happy feast day and we wish you well with 
your celebrations. 

Gospel 
Matthew 28:16–20 
Go and make disciples of all nations.  

School Closure 
Days 

Term 2 

Friday 25th 
June 

 

Term 3 

Thur 16th & Fri 
17th  September 

 

Term 4 

Mon 1st  

November 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

N e w s l e t t e r  

            T e r m  2  W e e k  5    Thursday, 27 May 2021  

 

The OLMC community is committed to the safety, wellbeing and protection of all children in our care. At 
OLMC we strive to maintain a child safe and inclusive environment where each child feels safe and free to 
enjoy the day to the full without any concern for their safety. The wellbeing of all children in our care will 

 
 
 

Winter Appeal Clothing Collection 

 

As a part of our Life and Faith unit on creating a just community,  
the Grade 4 level is organising a collection of winter clothing for the  

Vinnies Winter Appeal.  
 

Vinnies stores throughout Victoria are in desperate  
need of all types of winter clothing. 

Jackets, jumpers, long sleeve tops, long pants, scarves,  
beanies, gloves etc (in both adult and child sizes). 

  
If you have any items that you can donate, we know it would go a 

long way to helping out those that are less fortunate during the cold 
winter months.  

Please ensure that any pre-loved clothing is free from stains/rips 
and with all buttons and zips in working order. 

 

We would appreciate all donations being sent in to your child’s class-
room by  

Thursday the 3rd of June. 
 

If you have any questions please see Evelyn Sfyris or Amy Thompson. 



 

 

  SPLASH PUPIL OF THE WEEK AWARD 

Class Pupil of the week Has demonstrated the 3 R’s 

Prep JF Mason Dagher 
For showing the 3Rs so well in class and being a kind friend to 

others. 

Prep MR Xaxier Croxford  

For being a responsible and resilient member of our grade 
and always doing the jobs that need to be done without 
being asked. Fantastic Xavier 

 1H Ryan Rajab 
For being a responsible listener during whole class discussion 
and working co-operatively with others.  Well done Ryan! 

1R Bernice Mayom  
for showing responsibility by reading every day at home. Keep 

up the amazing effort! 

 2A Jonah Crook 
for being a respectful classmate. Mrs Amanda admires the way 
he includes and helps others without being asked. Keep being 
you!  

2J Frankie Chiodo  for always challenging herself when given a new task. 

3BC Baylee Warton  
for displaying respect and kindness in always offering a helping 

hand to her classmates. 

3CC Alexander Aphram  

For showing determination and writing an interesting  narrative 

called ‘Super Fidget’. Keep up that enthusiasm for writing Alex-

ander!   

4PS Mason Kupresanin  

For demonstrating an excellent attitude to all work especially in 

the area of Mathematics and for demonstrating true respect to 

his peers and teachers.  

4ST Isabella Cammarano  
For her resilience, positive mindset and the joy she takes in 
learning.  

5/6C Max Levey  
for enthusiastically joining in all activities and including others 

while on camp.  

5/6MT William Chapman 
For having a positive attitude and using the disposition of risk 

taking to 'have a go' at everything on camp. Great job Will!  

5/6 R Luke Bekker  

For being a risk taker while on Grade 5/6 camp. Luke showed 

maturity in his interactions with staff and students and a positive 

attitude for stepping out of his comfort zone and trying new ac-

tivities.  



 

 

School Banking News: School Banking day is Tuesday 

This week 2 students banked a total amount of  $100.00 Well done !! 

 

 

School Uniform News 

School Hats ($10) and Bottle Green socks ($5) are available for sale from the school office. 

Correct money appreciated please. Cash only. 

A reminder to label all school uniform items especially jumpers & rugby tops and food/drink containers 

with your child’s name. This will help stop the vast amounts of these items that end up in lost property. 

2021 Important Dates 

2021 Term Dates  

Term 2       19 April — 25 June 

Term 3   12 July — 17 September 

Term 4   4 October — December 15 (students finish 1.30pm) 

Prep 2022 Enrolment Timeline 

April 30th Prep Enrolments close   

May 12th 14th 18th Prep Interviews— new families only Upon application families can 
book a time 

May 28th Prep letters of offer sent out   

Scholastic Book Club 

Orders for Catalogue 3 have arrived.   

Catalogue 4 out now.  Get your orders in. 

School Absences: absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au


 

 

Auslan Incursion Tuesday May 25
th

 Years 2,3 and 4 

Today a local lady, Gillian came to speak to the students with her hearing assistance dog Dusty.  

Hearing assistance dogs are trained by the Lions club in Adelaide at a specialist centre. The Lions 

Hearing dog program relies on donations. If you are interested in supporting this program, donations 

can be made online at Llionshearingdogs.com.au or ph. 08 83887836 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Below is a sample of some of the wonderful writing the students completed after the visit.      

By Chloe 3CC 

Today we met a lady called Gillian She had a dog called Dusty and it was a lion’s hearing dog. It was 

not a dog for blind people it was for Deaf people. Dusty was a rescue dog. My opinion is that Dusty is 

super cute. Gillian said that Dusty gets scared by unfamiliar sounds. Gillian said that Dusty is almost 

seven. Dusty is a very small dog. Dusty is trained to think that treats are coming from the sound be-

cause whenever Dusty takes Gillian to the sound Dusty gets a treat.  

Hearing dogs by Molly 3CC 

1, Dusty is trained to recognise noises and respond to them 

2. It can cost up to 40000 dollars to train a hearing dog. 

3. Hearing dogs retire at the age of 13 

4. Big dogs cost more than little dogs 

5. Some of the noises that Gillian’s’ hearing dog Dusty is trained to hear are fire alarm, oven timer and 

knocking on the door. 

6. There are different types of dogs to help people 

7. Hearing dogs go to all places 

8. Hearing dogs can be rescue dogs. 

9. Sometimes hearing dogs wear vests. 

10. Seventy three people are on a waiting list to get a hearing dog. 

11. Dusty is a lion’s Hearing dog 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Canteen Roster 
 

Term 2 2021 

 
 
 
 

Please note: Macaroni and Cheese and Lasagne is now available!!! Yum! 

Icecreams and icy poles are no longer available (T1 & T4 only) 

 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for volunteering to help in the canteen, it would be impossible with you! 
Please arrive at the canteen at 10.00am, your assistance will be required until around 
2.00pm. If you have long hair please tie it up and remember to sign in at the office with your 
WWC before coming to the canteen. We will now be working under COVID restrictions 
which may mean the wearing of masks and social distancing. 
 
If you are unable to attend on your rostered day please ring Sally on 0400384403 as soon 
as possible so a replacement can be arranged. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all. 
 
Sally Hewitt-Tacey 

4th June Caroline Dillon 
Cathy Carter 
Skye Hewatt 

18th June Kelly Xerri 
Simone Fawcus 
Fran McKay 

11th June Emma Clements 
Vacancy 
Antoinetta Preston 

25th June School Closure Day 



 

 


